Bangor HS/MS Cross Country

** NO EXCUSES ** WORK HARD ** BE POSITIVE

Welcome to Bangor Cross Country or welcome back for you returning athletes.  For those of you that don’t know, my name is Andrew Hartzell (Coach Hartzell).  I’ve been a part of Bangor Cross Country since 2002 and have been teaching math at BAMS since 2001.   The assistant coach is Mike Vidumsky  (Coach V to most,  since 2006), the middle school coach is Al Uliana (Coach U to most, since 2015).  This is his second year with the program but he previously was Pen Argyl’s MS CC coach for the prior 7 years.

Once you have your physical in to the athletic trainer and have been medically cleared, you’re on the team.  There are no cuts, but this is where the hard work begins.  To prepare for the upcoming season you need to do some summer conditioning.  Cross Country is a sport in which you must dedicate some time and effort to in order to be successful both as an individual and a team.  Over the course of the summer we will meet as a whole team (HS & MS) a few times a week.



Online is a summer team workout schedule and directions to the various locations we will be running at.  Generally these will last 1 hour.  Parents are welcome and encouraged to stay for practice and either run or walk as we practice as a team.  If any parent is interested in being a volunteer Coach, please contact me and I will give you directions about what needs to officially be done to do so.  In addition to team workouts you need to run about 5 times a week with two rest days.  A 20 to 40 minute run at an easy or moderate pace is appropriate.  You will need to start running on your own by the last week in June if not sooner.  Please make sure that you have a parent/ guardian to pick you up immediately following practices.  Always bring plenty of water to summer practices.

By the end of August you need to be prepared to run a 3.1 mile race, this will be the Blue Valley Farm Show 5K race.  Once September starts, so do our meets.  The MS races are generally 1.5 miles in length while the HS races are 3.1 miles long.  Our main focus is to work hard and develop good work ethics to be used though out your every day life.  We work hard as a team encouraging and supporting each other like a family.

If you miss any summer practices just be sure to get a run in on your own for that missed day.  In general runs will be LSD (Long Slow Distance) runs over the summer with some moderate speed work on occasion.  Here is an outline:

June ~HS run 5 days / MS 3 days a week, 20 to 30 minutes per run

July ~ HS run 5 days a week / MS 3 – 4  days, 25 to 40 minutes per run

August  ~ HS run 5 days a week / MS 3 – 5  30 to 50 minutes per run


Start slowly and build up your time and distance over a two week period of time.  Don’t just jump into a 40 minute run your 1st day out.  Doing that will lead to injuries that will affect  you the rest of your season.  Don’t neglect your Stretching, do these both before and after your run.  Stay hydrated with water or Power Aide or Gatorade, during the course of the summer.  Stay away from soda, and sweetened drinks like iced tea or lemonade especially after a run.

Any concerns or questions please feel free to contact me at home 610-588-1260 or email me at hartzela@bangorsd.org  .  Let’s have a great summer and a better Cross Country season.  

There is no glory in practice, but without practice there is no glory!
